

## UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN COLORADO

2200 Bonforte Boulevard COLLEGE OF SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS Pueblo, Colorado 81001-4901 303 549-2433

October 20, 1986

Mr. Bill Emerson Secretary-Treasurer of the Rocky Mountain Section Dept. of Mathematical Sciences Box 38 Metropolitan State College Denver, CO 80204

Dear Bill,

"Dr. Wilbur Miller, Full Professor of Mathematics at U.S.C. is on loan to the department of Animal Science at C.S.U. for the academic year 1986-1987. Dr. Miller is in residence at C.S.U. He teaches one graduate level course and spends 80% of his time on Mathematical Modeling problems."

"Dr. Stephen Bronn, past president of the Rocky Mountain Sectional is on detached duties from the Mathematics department at U.S.C. He is currently serving the U.S.C. Administration as manager of the Budget and as the person in charge of Institutional Research."

"Ms. Lindsey Bramlett, Instructor at U.S.C. has accepted a graduate student's stipend to return to the University of California -Santa Barbara to further her studies. She is on leave of absence from U.S.C. but expected to return for AY 1988-1989."

Bill, don't forget to put a call for papers in the Newsletter. The meeting dates are April 24-25, 1987. This last is what my call was about - don't panic - I won't.

Thanks.

Gilbert F. Orr, Chair Department of Mathematics

Tolland Filler